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II. COMMENTS 

A. Timely Implementation of the NOx Peaker Rule 

The NYSRC takes no position on the merits of the proposed NOx Peaker Rule. However, 

we do have concerns regarding the potential impact of the proposed rule on the reliability of the 

New York State bulk power electric system. 

In a preliminary assessment the NYISO found that, under the assumptions used in the 

assessment, approximately 3,300 MW of generation could be impacted by the rule. If this 

generation were to withdraw from the NYISO’s market as a result of the implementation of the 

rule, the addition of substantial resources in both New York City and on Long Island may be 

necessary in order to maintain the reliability of the state’s bulk power electric system. These 

needed resources could be in the form of new generation or transmission facilities, or load 

reduction measures. The planning and development of these resources could take years to 

complete. Therefore, the NYSRC respectfully requests that the Department of Environmental 

Conservation implement the final rule as expeditiously as possible. The timely implementation of 

the final rule will provide the NYISO’s Reliability Planning Process and the state’s utilities and 

energy providers the ability to ensure that the resources necessary to maintain electric system 

reliability are available.  

B. Potential Extension Provision to Protect Reliability 

Part 227-3.6, Electric System Reliability, provides that if an affected generator is 

designated by the NYISO through the generator deactivation process or by the local 

transmission/distribution owner as a reliability resource needed to temporarily resolve a reliability 

need, the designated resource may continue to operate until a permanent solution is placed online, 

or for a period of two years after the compliance date of under the subpart has lapsed.  




